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	BACKGROUND

On the 23rd June John Swinney, the Depute First Minister (DFM), made a statement in parliament which detailed the ambition of The Scottish Government for all children and young people to return to school full time in August 2020. The DFM stressed that it is an aim which the Government is now working towards but it “remains conditional and dependent upon ongoing scientific and health advice.” 

On the basis of this statement, Hazlehead Primary School is planning to reopen on a full-time basis in August 2020.  However, we have also created a School Recovery Contingency Plan which will be implemented only if the conditions for a full re-opening of the school have not been met. 

By Friday 31st July, the Scottish Government will have instructed schools as to which plan is to be implemented. We will inform parents accordingly. 



	LOOKING AHEAD

Chief Education Officer Letter (Click here to read)
· Eleanor Sheppard (Chief Education Officer Officer) has written to parents explaining the three possible scenarios for reopening in August given the need to take stock of the situation at that point regarding COVID19.   These scenarios are:
1. 100% full time return to school
2. 100% full time return to school with adjustments
3. Blended Learning
 
 
School Recovery Contingency Plan 
· [bookmark: _GoBack]The School Recovery Contingency Plan can be viewed here. (Click here to read)
 
Induction Week Monday 10th – Friday 14th August 
· All primary pupils will experience an induction session in the first week of term. During these sessions, pupils will be briefed on health and safety guidelines. 
· As outlined below, the induction week will be the same for a full re-opening or a recovery/contingency reopening. 



	WEEK BEGINNING MONDAY 10TH AUGUST 2020: INDUCTION WEEK
 
	DAY 
	YEAR GROUP 
	TIME 

	Monday 10th August

	In Service for Staff
	

	Tuesday 11th August

	Staff Planning & Preparation
	

	Wednesday 12th August

	Group H
	*P2 – P7: 8.40am - 3.00pm
*P1: 9.00am -12.00pm
*Nursery new starts

	Thursday 13th August

	Staff Planning & Preparation
	*Nursery new starts

	Friday 14th August

	Group S
	*P2 – P7: 8.40am - 3.00pm
*P1: 9.00am -12.00pm
*Nursery new starts


· Information about Groups will be sent to parents in August.
· Families will be in the same group.



	ADDITIONAL INFORMATION

Uniform
· Pupils are expected to wear our school uniform as follows - green or white polo shirt, school sweatshirt or cardigan black or dark grey trousers/skirt/pinafore and black shoes or trainers. Unbranded black/grey joggers may be worn also. 

Journey to and from School 
· Pupils walking or cycling are expected to maintain social distancing, in line with Scottish Government advice. 
· Please note that parents/carers of P1 - P4 pupils are only permitted in the school grounds to drop off or pick up their child. 
· The car park is for staff use and school transport provided by Aberdeen City Council only.



	STILL TO BE CONFIRMED – DEPENDENT ON SCOTTISH GOVERNMENT ADVICE

Arrival at School
· Pupils will be informed of the time they have to arrive at school and the entrance they have to use. 
· Pupils will be supervised to wash their hands as they arrive and depart from the building. 
· Nursery children should be dropped off at the Nursery entrance parents should adhere to social distancing. 

Moving around the School 
· A one way system may be in operation in school which pupils must adhere to in order to maintain social distancing rules. 

In class
· Classrooms and class groupings will be organised in line with social distancing recommendations. 
· Pupils will be provided with materials including pens, pencils and rulers etc, these will be stored in their tray and only used by them. 
· Pupils must wash their hands prior to entering each classroom. 

Break and Lunchtime 
· Break times will be managed with set zones for each year group. 
· Pupils will eat their packed lunch at their desk. Once finished pupils will be supervised outside in zoned play areas.
· The provision of free school vouchers will continue. 

Toilets 
· Each class will have a designated toilet. 
· Pupils will only be able to access these one at a time. 
· Toilets for younger pupils will be supervised. 

Leaving School 
· Pupils must leave the school swiftly and adhere to the one way system exiting the school via the exit gate near the Astro Turf. 

Parental Communication 
· Parents/carers are not permitted in the school building and only parents of pupils in P1 - P4 are permitted within the school grounds. 
· If a parent wishes to talk to staff they should telephone the school office on 01224 498120. 

Blended Learning 
· Since Monday 23rd March, our young people have been encouraged and supported to engage in digital learning at home. Any pupil who is shielding will continue to access learning through the relevant Google Classrooms. 



Please be reassured that we will inform you in a timely manner of the exact plan and the induction week group information following confirmation from the Scottish Government at the end of July. Nursery families will also be contacted as soon as we have a clear directive for their return to our school building. Thank you again for your ongoing patience, support and understanding of the return to school phase.
 
               Barbara Jones☺
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